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Another year passed by. We
have had a very busy and on the
whole successful year. In this
month’s News Letter is a
summary of 12 Months in the life
of a Boathouse 4 / 5 Volunteer.
May we wish a Happy New Year
to all of our readers.

Portsmouth Naval Base
Property Trust

January - The Green Parrot was re ballasted to
help her steering. In the photo over right below
Shiner and Chris
are working with
Danny and Co
moving ballast
blocks. ST 1502
Work started on
her engines and
electrical systems. Robert of Nottingham has
finished the Islander Class ‘Wanderer’ and started
making headway
with the
Admiralty Pattern
14 Foot. HSL
102 /MGB 81-
Tiger progressed
with the deck
repairs on 102 and started working on the plinth
for MGB 81’s twin Oerliken gun mounting. FMD
Dainty —Pauline was working on Dainty’s cabin
with Trevor as her mentor. Work progressed on

T the skiff as can
be seen over left
with the team
fitting the chine
logs. Rope
Making made a
comeback to
Portsmouth Dockyard — with John P’s machine
under construction, see below.

February - work on the
Green Rarrot moved on with Shiner and Chris
sorting out the after cabin. Tiger carried on with
102 and 81. Sue Dolman picked up on the RNSA
after Robert of L

Nottingham !
retired and
moved back to
the east
Midlands. The
Exhibition  Skiff

progressed  with
Fran W fairing in
the stem and the
first planks got

fitted. Princess
Anne visited the
Portsmouth  Sail
Training Trust in
Boat House 5 and the young members of the



PSTT gave her a demonstration of rope making
using the
machine.

March- Clanky
Tony had a go
at the engine
on D49, John P
worked on the
whaler Excellent in between developing his rope
machine MK 2 by making and fitting some new
gratings, see below left. 1502 came back over to
our main
pontoon  under
her own steam,
Sue D worked on

the RNSA
remaking the
& boats stern

sheets, Tiger was up to his neck in deck supports
for MGB81 to reinforce ready for the gun
mounting. Pauline P and Ricky were working on
Dainty’s cabin changing from the varnish finish to
a nice white gloss. Meanwhile the skiff had been
progressed

by the team.
Over right
she has got
her upper
planks and
gunwales on
and is starting to look like a boat. This was also

the month that the Lord Mayor came to visit

April - This month 1502 went back over to
Gosport for an engine change helped by Clanky
Tony, ‘leckies’ Chris and Eddie and Allan2 all who
were up to their arm pits in paint scrapers,
brushes and anti-foul as has Richard H and Ricky.
Terry was back in his element removing various
bits and bobs and the Green Parrot had a good
spruce up ready for action which was promptly
cancelled, HSL 102 /MGB 81- Chippy Chris and
Tiger were working on these two boats throughout
the month getting them both ready for this year's
trip over to Normandy in June. Sue D carried on
with the RNSA, Dainty finally got her finish coat to
her hull and her
cabin was ready
to fit. Pauline P
was finally
photographed by

Fred working on
Westerman, the
skiff had her stem
and stern post
laminated and
she was given
her first paint job ready for fit out. Dave Schofield
retired this month and we finally got to have a
preview of the long awaited Boathouse 4 and the

Surf Boat was given her facelift in anticipation of
the move to B/H4. '
May- During May work continued with 1502, the
Green Parrot, MGB81 and HSL 102. The surf
T b boat was
: ' : finished ready
for  exhibition
and the
Heritage

mast was
condemned and taken

Pontoon

down, Pauline P
finished painting the
inside of the Whaler

Excellent and the
skiff fitting out
moved on with a
declared  launch
date of June 8". Ricky and Tiger were caught
working on the
WW2 canoe as
they made up a
set of cradles to
display her.
This month also
saw us lose two







